
 
MINUTES                                                                                                                                    
SPECIAL JOINT MEETING 
CITY COUNCIL & WPC AUTHORITY AND THE BOARD OF FINANCE 
JUNE 23, 2014 
 

A SPECIAL JOINT MEETING of the City Council & WPC Authority and the Board of Finance was held in the City 
Hall Auditorium on Monday, June 23, 2014. 
 

Present were Mayor Elinor Carbone, Corporation Counsel Raymond Rigat, City Councilors Drake Waldron,  
Paul Cavagnero, Paul Samele, Gregg Cogswell and Christopher Anderson and Board of Finance members  
Mark Bushka, Thomas Scoville, Bill Lamoin and Laurene Pesce.  City Councilor Anne Ruwet and Board of Finance 
Members Frank Rubino and Joshua Ferreira were absent.  Fire Chief Gary Brunoli, Police Chief Michael Maniago, 
and Comptroller Alice Proulx were also present. 
 

Mayor Carbone called the meeting to order at 6:24 p.m. 
 

FY2014/2015 BUDGET CUTS  
Mayor Carbone listed and explained her proposed budget cuts (Addendum 1) including a hiring delay until January 
for four additional firefighters, a salary reduction in Management Resolution, savings from the Police 
Department spyglass service, an increase for credit card fees in the Building Department, a 
Comptroller/Treasurer wage adjustment, an adjustment in the Elderly Services Director’s wages, a hiring delay 
until January for the Street Department vacancy, an employer FICA tax adjustment across the board, an 
adjustment in additions, deletions and omissions in the Tax Collector budget that was found through trend 
analysis, a reduction for Citywide Financial Management training and CT unemployment compensation, cuts to 
the Recreation Department Seasonal Employment where trend analysis showed this line item was consistently 
underspent, and the reduction of a Street department lump sum to accrued sick time that was found to have 
been sitting unused for a few years. 
 

Mayor Carbone said these cuts totaled $248,001, leaving further reductions of $60,000 to be completed.  She 
said the Board of Public Safety assigned a cut of $26,477.03 to the Police Department, to be determined by Chief 
Maniago.  Mayor Carbone said the reduction balance of $33,522.97 was distributed proportionately by City 
Department.  
 

In answer to Mr. Bushka’s question, Chief Maniago explained that the Police overtime will increase due to staff 
shortages. 
 

Mayor Carbone explained to Councilor Cavagnero what cuts were asked of the Board of Education when the 
budget was adopted.  He said the bigger question is to ask if it is reasonable to cut $26,000 from the Police 
Department with no control over the allocation and mismanagement of Board of Education funds.  He said he 
cannot support this based on the principle that the process is wrong.  Mayor Carbone explained that the process 
is dictated by our Charter, by State Statute, and said that unfortunately the script has been written. 
Mr. Lamoin said he also voted against the budget decision because he has observed the Board of Education 
finding a lot more money in their budget, and finding ways to spend more money, after the budget has been 
approved. 
 

Mrs. Pesce asked about the telephones and Ms. Proulx explained that the spyglass savings is the result of a 
phone services cost reduction audit.  She said the phone service will remain, but cost-saving changes have been 
made. 
 

Mrs. Pesce reminded the Board that the Firefighter and Street Department employee hiring delay will affect 
next year’s budget. 
 

Mayor Carbone said that these cuts will move us forward with the staffing levels that the Fire Department 
identified as a need, and will provide an additional Street department Employee when they will be most needed.  
She said she is comfortable that, while these cuts hurt a little bit, they have not set us back like the previous 
years have. 
 

 



 
 
On a motion by Mr. Lamoin, seconded by Mr. Scoville, with a joint vote, the Board of Finance voted 3/1 with Mr. 
Lamoin opposed and City Council voted 4/1 with Councilor Cavagnero opposed, to accept the Mayor’s budget 
cuts as presented. 
 

ADJOURNMENT  
On a motion by Mr. Bushka, seconded by Mrs. Pesce, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 6:17 p.m. 
 
 
 
 

ATTEST:  JOSEPH L. QUARTIERO, CMC                                                                                              
                CITY CLERK  

 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Carol L. Anderson, CMC  
Asst. City Clerk        
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